

March 1, 2008
SMART TEAM TRIP to American Society for Biochemistry and Molecular Biology

New Orleans, LA

Saturday April 18- Tuesday April 21

S.M.A.R.T. Team Parents,

I am writing to inform you of our current trip plans and a request for funds to complete the trip costs and details associated with the trip to New Orleans. The total cost right now is estimated at $850, which includes the flight, hotel accommodation, and transportation. Some meals are included in this cost.  Tommie Hata will also be attending the trip as a faculty chaperone.  
The convention we are attending is the annual American Society for Biochemistry and Molecular Biology (ASBMB) meeting (www.asbmb.org).  Scientists from a broad range of fields gather at this meeting and present an excellent opportunity for students to see and experience the diversity among the scientific community.   I can’t emphasize enough the significance of out students being at this meeting.  They will among very few high school presenters and will be among many scientists that are at the top of their fields.  Dr. Tim Herman, our director from Center Biomolecular Modeling, has invited us to visit us to participate in the undergraduate poster competition to share our project as well as our titled poster session. This is a unique and extraordinary opportunity that students will not have though any other program, ever.
Attached is a more detailed itinerary of our trip.  Our students are among only high school students registered as primary authors to a presentation at this convention. From this experienced your sophomore will be a published author! They will be displaying their work among over 30,000 scientists that gather at this international meeting every year.  
Each member of the team makes an equal and unique contribution to the project; I hope that everyone will be able to attend and experience the culmination of their efforts.  I know that the students will be missing classes to attend this meeting, but please consider the academic opportunities of the conference and the trips to the universities.  The students will plan well in advance to arrange making up all missed work with their teachers.
Please contact me at domara@pingry.org if you have any questions or concerns.  
Student will be bringing home a permission slip for you to sign and return with a check.

Thank you very much for your support.

Sincerely,
Deirdre E. O’Mara
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